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Regarding: Newly Appointed Principal for Randwick Girls High School 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I am very pleased to announce that as a result of merit selection procedures Ms 
Lucy Andre has been offered and accepted the position of Principal, Randwick Girls 
High School.  
 
Ms Andre comes to Randwick Girls High School from the position of Deputy 
Principal, Rose Bay Secondary College where she is highly regarded as an excellent 
leader. Ms Andre has also been the Head Teacher Welfare at Randwick Girls High 
School and Head Teacher Science at Rose Bay Secondary College prior to 
becoming the Deputy Principal. Ms Andre brings many skills to her role as Principal.  
 
Ms Andre brings to the school a range of teaching and leadership skills and a wealth 
of experiences. Ms Andre is very excited about being appointed as the Principal of 
Randwick Girls High School. She will commence duty at the beginning of 2016. 
 
I take this opportunity to thank Ms Posener for her excellent leadership as the 
Relieving Principal during Term 4, 2015. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the members of the selection panel who 
worked with me in accordance with Department of Education procedures in selecting 
Ms Andre for this position. The panel comprised Ms Christine Miles, Parents and 
Citizens Association Representative, Ms Rosin Benninghaus, Parent Representative 
(Non English Speaking Background), Ms Pauline Christodoulides, Teacher 
Representative, Mr David Tomlin, Principal, North Sydney Girls High School as the 
Department of Education Principal Representative and me as the convenor.  
 
I know Lucy is really looking forward to working with the students, staff and 
community of Randwick Girls High School and that you will join me in warmly 
welcoming her to your excellent school as substantive Principal of Randwick Girls 
High School in 2016. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Susan Shelley 
R/ Director Public Schools NSW 
16 December 2015 
 


